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In this Issue 

Page 2 – President Scott Gilday looks forward to the year ahead, talks 

about recent and upcoming events, and gives a shout-out to the NIRG 

Website - if you haven’t been there in a while, take a look. 

Page 3 – Joe Novak is hosting Ladies Night Out Sunday, February 10 at 

Pheasant Run in St. Charles - details here.  

Page 4 – Frank & Phyllis Madrigali hosted our Installation Banquet 

January 14 at Casey’s Restaurant in Lombard.  Read all about it here. 

Page 7 – The Northern Ohio Regional Group is putting together details 

for our 3rd annual joint tour in August.  Please save the dates! 

Page 8 – Minutes of the January 15 monthly meeting. 

Page 9 – We’re going racing again!  Save the date, March 22, for a Night 

at the Races. 

Page 10 – This month’s Tech Corner is based both on Ken’s tech talk at 

the January meeting, plus updates from an April 2009 Road Chatter Tech 

Corner. 

Page 11 – Rearview Mirror – information about club events over the past 

40 years, plus a Flathead Flashback. 

Page 12 – Our V-8 Gals have come up with some unusual uses for 

something everyone has around the house.  Check it out! 

Page 13 – Remember to review the Events Calendar each month; also, 

see who has a birthday or anniversary this month. 

Pages 14-15 – Please remember to 

patronize our advertisers! 

Back Cover – Photo of the Month:  

our new 2013 Officers and Board of 

Directors. 

2013 Membership Rosters will be 

available at the February club 

meeting.  Please come to the 

meeting to pick up your Roster!! 

 

UPCOMING 

NIRG EVENTS 

February 10 Ladies Night 

Out - See page 3. 

February 12 (Note special 

date) Board of Directors 

Meeting, Wheeling Township 

Service Center, 7:30 pm.  

February 19 Monthly 

Meeting, Wheeling Township 

Service Center, 8:00 pm. 

February 9 - 18 105th Annu-

al Chicago Auto Show, 

McCormick Place, $12 adult, 

$6 seniors 62 and older. 

February 17 29th Annual 

Winter Parts Swap Meet, 

Kane County Fairgrounds, St. 

Charles, IL, 7:00 am -2:00 

pm.  $5 donation per person.  

February 24 22nd Annual 

BOPC swap & corral, Kane 

County Fairgrounds, St. 

Charles, IL, 8:00 am -2:00 

pm.  $5 donation per person.  

OTHER EVENTS OF 

INTEREST 

http://www.nirgv8.org


2013 OFFICERS 
President 

Scott Gilday 

Vice President 
Frank Madrigali 

Secretary 
Stan Stack 

Treasurer 
Joe Serritella 

Membership Chairman 
Ken Bounds 

Health & Welfare 
Joe Serritella 

Tour Chairman 
Ron Steck 

Newsletter 
Ken and Carolyn Bounds 

Board of Directors 
Ron Blum 

Tom O’Donnell 
Dan Pudelek 
John Scheve 
Ron Steck 

 

MEETINGS 
8:00 pm on the third  

Tuesday of the month at 

the Wheeling Township  

Service Center, 1616 N.  

Arlington Heights Road, 

Arlington Heights, IL 
 

NEWSLETTER   
Send submissions to  

Editor, 1N410 Forest Ave., 

Glen Ellyn, IL 60137      

or e-mail  

editor@nirgv8.org  

or call  

630-858-9474 

Publishing deadline is the 

25th of the month. 
 

The Road Chatter is pub-

lished monthly by NIRG.  

Other Early Ford V-8    

Regional newsletters are 

welcome to use material 

from the Road Chatter 

provided the Road Chatter 

is credited as the source. 

FROM THE DESK OF PRESIDENT 
Hello V-8ers, 

With January behind us and the first day of spring less than 

two months away, it will be time to dust off your V-8 before 

you know it.  Last month, the club’s new board members and 

officers met for the first time, and our main priority was lay-

ing out the club’s calendar of events for this year.  From the 

looks of it, we have a pretty busy year ahead of us with some 

new events in addition to those that were popular last year and in years past.  

You can take a look at our preliminary calendar of events in the back of this 

issue of the Road Chatter or in the “Activities & Tours” section of the 

Northern Illinois Regional Group website, www.nirgv8.org. 

Despite the cold weather, our January meeting was well attended.  Ron 

Steck, our new Tour Chairman, provided a preview of the exciting events 

we’re planning for the year ahead, and Ken Bounds gave an interesting 

Tech Talk on properly sealing your fuel filler tubes on ‘30’s era cars.  To 

top it off, Ron Blum surprised us with a trivia contest on which car makes 

were the earliest, with Tom O’Donnell and Joe Serritella tying to win the 

cash prize (they both won the 50/50 raffle, too – go figure?). 

We also had a great turnout for our Installation Banquet at Casey’s in Lom-

bard.  In addition to honoring last year’s contributors and welcoming our 

new officers, we enjoyed watching the slide show Tom put together high-

lighting the club’s activities over the past year.  Our thanks again to Frank 

Madrigali for all his efforts organizing this event. 

Looking to the month ahead, Joe Novak will be hosting our Ladies Night 

Out February 10 at the Pheasant Run Resort.  At our meeting February 19, 

we will distribute club rosters.  Ken will also have our new 2013 Calendars 

featuring photos of member’s cars, which can be purchased for $6 each.  

And for our Tech Talk, John Scheve will talk about the restoration of his 

‘37 Ford and share pictures with us. 

One last note:  I made brief reference to it above, but if you haven’t checked 

out the Northern Illinois Regional Group website lately (www.nirgv8.org), 

you really should take a look.  Ken has posted a lot of interesting and useful 

information on the site, including our club officers, meeting schedules, ac-

tivities and tours (both at the club and national level), along with photos of 

members’ cars, past Road Chatter articles, club history information, helpful 

links and more. 

As always, please feel free to contact me with your questions or thoughts – 

srgilday@msn.com. 

 
 

Scott Gilday 

NIRG President   
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UPCOMING TOURS AND EVENTS 

Sunday, February 10 

Treat your Valentine to Dinner and a Play! 

Hosted by Joe Novak 

 

The Art of Murder 

From the writer of the hit I Love You, You’re Perfect, Now 
Change comes the award-winning whodunit about a frustrated 
artist, his wife, their insane art dealer and the odd housekeeper. 
When successful artist, Jack, learns that he has been wronged 
by his flamboyant art dealer Vincent, he plots a devious plan to 
kill him. Nothing is quite as it seems in this comedic game of clue 
full of twists, turns and deception! Rating: PG13 

"A scintillating hit with thrills, chills, and humor…it will have you laughing and guessing 
who is to be murdered and who is the murderer!” –Suburban News 

 

Place: Pheasant Run Resort 

 4051 E Main St (IL-64) 

 St. Charles, IL 
    

Time: 1:00 PM   Cocktails, cash bar 

 2:00 PM   Play: The Art of Murder 

 5:00 PM   Dinner  
   

Cost:   $57.00 per person includes theatrical play, dinner, and  
 gratuity.  Cash bar. 

 

Three-course gourmet dinner includes: Soup or salad, your choice of entrée 
and dessert, coffee, tea or milk. 

 

The RSVP deadline was January 10; please contact  

Joe Novak at 708-923-9953 if you have any questions. 
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2013 Installation Banquet 
By Ken Bounds 

 

On an unseasonably warm January 12, Frank & Phyllis Madrigali welcomed 36 members and guests to 

our annual installation banquet at Casey’s Restaurant in Lombard.  As we enjoyed cocktails and hors 

d'oeuvres, outgoing President Tom O’Donnell entertained us with a slide show of NIRG events and tours 

from the past year.  There was plenty of lively conversation among those in attendance, including our 

hosts Frank & Phyllis Madrigali, outgoing President Tom O’Donnell & his sister Pat, incoming President 

and First Lady Scott & Nicole Gilday, Ron & Arlene Blum, Ken & Carolyn Bounds, Elaine Braun & 

brother Stan Gaynor, Joe & Marie Dispensa, Terry & Kitty Freihage, John Judge and guest Linda, Joey 

Novak & Millie Olds, Dan & Diane Pudelek, John & Este Scheve, Joe & Delice Serritella, Stan & 

JoAnne Stack, Ron & Colleen Steck, Len & Irene Vinyard, Alan & Lois Wall, and Larry & Jerry Webb. 

After a delicious meal, Tom O’Donnell kicked off the evening’s program by presenting service awards 

and a DVD copy of the slide show to those who served the Club in 2012.  Receiving awards were Tom 

Ron & Colleen Arlene & Ron 

Carolyn & Ken Dan & Diane Este & John 

Joe & Delice 

Scott & Nicole Frank & Phyllis Tom & Pat 
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O’Donnell - President, National Tour Co-Chair, Tech Talks, Duals Night, Bacon & Eights; Frank 

Madrigali - Vice-President, 2012 Installation Dinner; Stan Stack - Secretary; Joe Serritella – Treasurer, 

Health & Welfare Chairman; Ken & Carolyn Bounds - Road Chatter Editors, Membership Chairman, 

Eastern & Central National Meets, National Tour Registration, Lake Geneva Poker Rally; Scott Gilday - 

Board of Directors, Tour Chairman, Barrington Concours; Ron Blum - Board of Directors, A Day at the 

Races; Dan Pudelek,  - Board of Directors, 2012 Installation Dinner Prizes and Program; John Scheve - 

Board of Directors, Tech Talk Coordinator; Joe Novak – Ladies Night Out; Len & Irene Vinyard  - Joint 

Tour with NORG to Kokomo; Don & Elaine Braun - Club Picnic; Este Scheve - Christmas Luncheon; 

and Alan Wall - Service Awards.   

Not present to receive their awards were John Slobodnik - Board of Directors, Pizza Meeting, Duals 

Night; Tom Buscaglia – Eggs & Eights; Charles Kaiser - Turners Luncheon; Ron Dopke - Turners 

Luncheon; John Emmering - Joint Tour with Rockford Group to Pontiac; Bill Valters - Anniversary 

Cruise, Waukegan Yacht Club Show; and Earl Heintz - Veteran’s Day Luncheon. 

Tom thanked all the officers and board members as well as all Club members for their support in 2012.  

Terry & Kitty Lois & Alan Jerry & Larry 

Stan & Elaine Len & Irene Kitty & JoAnne 

Joey & Millie Marie & Joe Linda & John 
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He then turned the gavel over to our new President, Scott Gilday.  Scott introduced his new team of 

officers for 2013:  Vice President Frank Madrigali, Secretary Stan Stack, Treasurer Joe Serritella, 

Membership Chairman Ken Bounds, Health & 

Welfare Chairman Joe Serritella, Tour Chairman 

Ron Steck, Newsletter Editors Ken & Carolyn 

Bounds, and Board of Directors:  Ron Blum, Tom 

O'Donnell, Dan Pudelek, John Scheve, and Ron 

Steck.  National President Ken Bounds then swore in 

the new officers and board with the official oath of 

office, So Help Me Henry. 

Scott thanked the members for putting their trust in 

him as the new President and talked briefly about his 

plans for the upcoming year.  He then began the fun 

task of drawing for door prizes, assisted by JoAnne 

Stack, Tom O’Donnell, and Ron Blum.  Thanks to 

the many members who contributed door prizes.  

With the threat of freezing rain, a great evening of   

V-8 camaraderie began to come to an end.  Thank you to everyone who made this event a success. 

 

The Northern Illinois Regional Group wishes to acknowledge the generosity of the companies listed 

below for donating door prizes that contributed to the success of our installation dinner. These companies 

provide valuable services in keeping our cars on the road and we ask that you patronize them when 

possible.  

Antique Auto Battery – $35 gift certificate and ballpoint pens 

C&G Early Ford Parts - $25 gift certificate and catalog 

MAC's Antique Auto Parts - 2 hats & 1 t-shirt. 

Turtle Wax – 7 bottles of car care products 

 Tyree Harris Wiring – Four $25 gift certificates  

Taking the oath of office 

Part of the crowd Everyone enjoys the door prizes 
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JOINT FORD CRUISE TO DEARBORN MICHIGAN 

The Northern Ohio Early Ford V-8 Club is hosting a “Ford Weekend” summer cruise along with 

the Northern Illinois Early Ford V-8 Club and the Nifty Fifties Ford Club of Northern Ohio.  The date for 

this event is August 22, 23, 24, returning on Sunday the 25th 2013. 

We will be touring the Edsel Ford Estate on Friday.  The Edsel Ford Estate is one of the most 

beautiful mansions of the Grosse Pointe area.  The tour will include the home and the garage area with 

some of Edsel’s favorite cars.  Along with the home tour we will be able to enjoy the wonderfully 

manicured grounds.  Also there will be an area for a photo opportunity.   

    Friday evening we will have dinner at the renowned Kiernan Steak House.  This is a long running 

very well known Victorian decorated steakhouse in the downtown Dearborn area.   

Saturday will be a true Ford touring day.  We will be enjoying all that there is to view at the 

Henry Ford Museum, IMAX Theater, Greenfield Village and the Rouge Plant.  You will be able to 

choose any or all of the venues at the Henry Ford.  Since everyone has different interests, you will be 

able to enjoy what you may be most interested in. 

Saturday we will be closing the weekend with a dinner at the DoubleTree Hotel in a private 

dining room for us to enjoy. 

We will be staying at the DoubleTree Hotel in Dearborn, MI.  After checking out the hotel I am 

sure you will not be disappointed.  The rate is $89.00 per night which includes a full (not continental) 

breakfast.  Pool, two whirl pools wonderful lobby and meeting area.  Reservations can be made now at 

313-336-3340. 

 More information will be coming as other details firm up.  Feel free to contact us at: 
 

 Jack Bukszar   Frank Posar 

 216-228-9168   330-467-0465 

 Lakewood46@cox.net  posarf@roadrunner.com 

3
rd

 A
n
n
u
a
l 

J
o
in

t 
T
o
u
r 
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Our new president Scott Gilday opened the meeting at 8:05 pm.  Scott thanked Tom 

O'Donnell for the events and work Tom did in 2012.  Next he introduced the new officers 

and board for 2013.  President Scott Gilday, Vice President Frank Madrigali, Secretary 

Stan Stack, Treasurer Joe Serritella, Membership Chairman Ken Bounds, Health & Wel-

fare Chairman Joe Serritella, Tour Chairman Ron Steck, Newsletter Editors Ken & Car-

olyn Bounds, Board of Directors:  Ron Blum, Tom O'Donnell, Dan Pudelek, John 

Scheve, and Ron Steck. 

Next, Tom O'Donnell presented additional Service Awards and the DVD slide show of 2012 NIRG 

events to John Slobodnik, 2012 Board Member; Earl Heintz, Veterans Day Lunch and coordinator for 

our meeting rooms; John Emmering, Pontiac, IL Tour; Tom Buscaglia, Eggs & Eight Breakfast. Tom 

O'Donnell will make additional DVD's available of last year's Tours for $5 each; if you are interested 

contact Tom. 

Membership Chairman Ken Bounds reported that we had 86 members in 2012; we have 76 paid up for 

2013, with a few additional members to pay this month.  Ken passed around a draft of the new 2013 

Roster and suggested a few members send him photos of their car.  Ken said extra rosters will be availa-

ble for $2; 2013 NIRG calendars will also be available for $6. 

Ken Bounds spoke about the Grand National Meet in Lake Tahoe with over 500 members already regis-

tered. If you are interested sign up and book your rooms.  The V-8 Club’s cross-country tour over the 

Lincoln Highway to Lake Tahoe will be coming through our area June 7.  There is also a Lincoln High-

way Association tour coming through on June 27 with a stop on Aurora’s Auto Row. 

Treasurer Joe Serritella reported that our current balance was $4,299. 

Health & Welfare Chairman Joe Serritella presented his report: 

 Don Braun is in rehab and Elaine reports he is improving. 

 Joe's daughter Cathey Castro has been fighting her brain tumor now for 2 years and is surviving. 

 Charlie Kaiser is still undergoing chemo and is doing well. 

 Jack Nikolich is home and can't wait until his doctors allow him to resume some activities. 

 Gene Heintz is recovering from a respiratory illness. 

 Alan Wall is in need of hip surgery and is fighting a balance problem. 

 John Scheve is recovering well after a knee procedure. 

 Bob Paladino's second knee replacement has been slower to heal than his first, but is now much im-

proved. 

 Joe Serritella’s foot surgery was a success but he must wear a brace for a few more months. 

Tour Chairman Ron Steck is putting together tours and events for this year and would like to hear your 

ideas about places we might like to go on short one and two day tours.  Ron & Scott reviewed the recent 

and upcoming events: 

 Over 30 people attended the Christmas Brunch, hosted by John & Este Scheve.  

 36 people attended the Installation Dinner last Saturday, hosted by Frank & Phyllis Madrigali.  Alan 

Wall arranged for the Service Awards for 2012. 

JANUARY 15 MEETING MINUTES 
Submitted by Stan Stack  
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JANUARY 15 MEETING MINUTES - CONTINUED 
 

 Joe Novak is hosting the Ladies Night Out event at Pheasant Run February 10; the event is sold out. 

 Ron Blum will host a Night at the Races March 22. 

 Tom Buscaglia will host an Eggs and Eights breakfast in Geneva in April. 

 The location for the April Pizza Meeting is pending. 

 Ron Steck and Ken Bounds are working on a day trip to a Veterans Home down state when the 

weather is good. 

 Several members are attending the Spring Fling May 24-27 in Lees Summit, MO. 

 We are planning a Duals Night for approximately June 15. 

 This year’s Barrington Concours will be held July 14. 

 The Annual Picnic is being planned for early August. 

 Our 3rd Annual Joint Tour with NORG is set for Dearborn August 22-25.   

 The 7th Annual Lake Geneva Poker Rally is set for September 27-29. 

Tech talk coordinator John Scheve is looking for members to come up with Tech Talks for the coming 

months’ meetings; please present your ideas to him. 

Ken & Carolyn Bounds are looking for tech articles and stories about your cars and their history. 

As we took a break before the tech talk, Ron Blum presented a quiz about the order in which several au-

tomobile manufacturers were founded.  Tom O’Donnell and Joe Serritella tied and split the $20 prize.  

Everyone had a good time. 

Ken Bounds presented a Tech Talk on repairing fuel tank filler leaks.  There was also discussion about 

sending units and floats.  

Tom O'Donnell won $23 in the 50/50 raffle; Joe Serritella won a small cooler with several prizes inside 

in a second drawing.  (Hmmm.  Didn’t these same two guys just win the quiz?) 

Thank you to Scott Gilday for bringing in coffee and donut holes and to Carolyn Bounds and Delice Ser-

ritella for the great cookies. 

Scott Gilday called for ideas and participation from the membership for this year.  Scott adjourned the 

meeting at 9:35 pm. 

Attendance: Rich Anderson, Ron Blum, Ken Bounds, Tom Buscaglia, Joe Dispensa, John Emmering, 

Scott Gilday, Earl Heintz, Paul Jensen, John Judge, Joe Kozmic, George Kubik, Paul Linzer, Joe Novak, 

Tom O'Donnell, Dan Pudelek, Joe Serritella, John Slobodnik, Stan Stack, Ron Steck, Ron Vaughan, and 

George Zulas. 

SAVE THE DATE:  A NIGHT AT THE RACES – FRIDAY, MARCH 22 

Ron Blum has once again arranged a great deal for one of our most popular 
events.  We will experience the thrill of harness racing at Maywood Park in 
Melrose Park.  Our special package price of $20 includes admission, a gour-
met buffet, and much more.  Even valet parking is included!   

See Ron at the next meeting for tickets, or call him at 847-650-7059. 
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       TECH CORNER 

Repairing Early Fuel Tank Filler Leaks 
By Ken Bounds 

This month’s Tech Corner is a bit of a repeat of a column we presented in the April 2009 Road Chatter.  

We have several new members who may be able to use this information, plus I have an update.  At our 

January meeting I did a presentation on the subject and wanted to pass along the specifics to everyone. 

The next three paragraphs are a portion of the original “It Worked for Me” article, with reference to 

work being done on Joe Kozmic’s ‘37: 

Ford’s fuel tanks through early ’37 used a threaded filler tube with a lead seal between the tank and the 

flange on the tube.  Later tanks had a much easier-to-seal arrangement of a hose connecting the filler 

tube to a tube on the tank.  Leaks on the early fuel tanks are apparently pretty common as I have the 

same problem on my ’36 and I know of a few others who 

do as well.  The lead seal is available from the typical 

parts suppliers for about $8.  You need a special spanner 

wrench to remove the filler pipe.  I bought one from Sears 

for $15.  (Armstrong model 34-219). 

On Joe’s car we sprayed penetrating oil on the threads 

where the filler tube enters the fuel tank.  Removing a 

fender support bracket provided easier access to the tube.  

The pin on the spanner wrench is inserted in the holes on 

the filler tube, which is then just screwed off.  The entire 

assembly is then removed through the filler hole in the 

fender.  I suspected the lead seal may have been missing, 

but one was there.  Perhaps it was distorted and not sealing properly.  We cleaned up all surfaces, 

inserted the new lead seal into the opening in the fuel tank, and screwed the filler pipe back in, tightening 

it securely with the spanner wrench. 

Now for the leak test.  We drove to the gas station and pumped about 6 gallons into the tank.  The gas 

gauge now read about ¾ or better full.  No leaks yet!  We are hoping the problem is solved, but so far, so 

good.   

Update:  After publishing the above article, I also replaced the lead seal on my ‘36 Roadster using the 

same procedure.  Everything seemed fine for a short time.  Unfortunately, for both Joe’s ‘37 and my ‘36, 

the leak returned.  After trying a new seal and some other “fixes,” I finally learned that the solution was 

simple.  I just wasn’t getting the connection tight enough with the short handle on the spanner wrench to 

compress the lead washer and make a good seal.  If you install a lead washer with this same wrench, you 

need to get a length of pipe or other suitable extender so you can put a little more torque into the 

connection.  With the fine threads of the filler pipe, I was surprised how many more turns I could make 

before the connection seemed really tight. 

I completed my “final fix” to this problem a couple of years ago now - no leaks since.  I also fully 

tightened Joe’s filler and he has seen no leaks either.  The spanner wrench shown above is still available 

from Sears online, but the price is now $23.70.  The good news is you can buy it on Amazon for $15.31.  

The lead seals, part number 46-9051 are available for about $8 from Bob Drake, C&G, Macs, and others. 

Filler tube, lead seal on right, spanner wrench above 
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10 Years Ago This Month – February 2003 

At the February 18 monthly meeting, President Ken Bounds read a letter from National Director Bruce 

Nelson recognizing Editor Diane Wrobel for receiving 4th Place and most improved in the newsletter 

competition.  At the meeting Ken showed a slide show from Marty Duling about the Club’s Christmas 

Tour to Springfield, along with a vintage film of an Oldsmobile commercial and the Duck & Cover 

public service film. 

20 Years Ago This Month – February 1993 

At the February 16 monthly meeting, President Ken Bounds announced that the Road Chatter had been 

awarded 4th Place in the newsletter competition.  Ken requested that members consider writing articles 

and sending them to Editor Diane Wrobel.  Membership Chairman Neil McManus reported that we had 

80 paid-up members. 

30 Years Ago This Month – February 1983 

The February Road Chatter contained a letter from new President Chester Lawrence looking back on the 

events of 1982 and forward to many events in the new year.   George & Betty Cech hosted 30+ V-8ers 

and friends at a Candelight Bowling event at Governor’s Lanes in Cicero.  After a barrel of laughs 

during the competition, trophies were awarded and everyone enjoyed a great meal. 

40 Years Ago This Month – February 1973 

The February newsletter welcomed 14 new members who had joined since October, including Don 

Braun and Tom Young; membership was 

now nearly 50.  The newsletter included a 

list of 16 members planning to attend the 

inaugural Grand National Meet in 

Dearborn in August.  At the February 12 

monthly meeting, new member Bob 

Mengler showed an original Ford filmstrip 

showing proper tune-up procedures for ’34 

Fords. 

 

Flathead Flashback 

A group of NIRG members on the Around 
the Lake Tour, 1987.  How many do you 

know?  From Marty Duling collection. 

In The  

Rearview Mirror 
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I just don’t know where I come up with this stuff.  My method for 

creating this page is to sit down at my computer and start searching 

around the Internet.  I start at pretty normal web sites, but then a 

click here and a key word search there and bam, I find something 

strange that I think people might find interesting.  This time I found 

unusual uses for toothpaste.  I never knew the little tube in the bath-

room had some many uses.  I hope you find this list as interesting as 

I did.  Stay tuned to see what I come up with for March. 

 

10 Unusual Uses For Toothpaste 
 

1. Help With A Hair Color Mistake: You can use a small dab of white toothpaste to scrub away any 

stains along the hairline and cover up your oops moment with the hair color. 

2. Soothe A Bee Sting: The alkaline paste helps to neutralize the bee’s venom so spread a thin layer 

over a bee sting to ease the pain. 

3. Display Artwork: Dab a little toothpaste on the back of papers to ‘glue’ them to the wall. Easy clean-

up involves a wet sponge or paper towel when you are ready to take down the art. 

4. Salvage Scratched Glass: A tiny dab of toothpaste polishes the glass to remove small scratches until 

you can find a more permanent solution. Caution: DO NOT use on your car windows!!! 

5. Freshen Your Car: Place a small amount of toothpaste on a paper towel, then fold and leave it in the 

car with the windows cracked. The sodium bicarbonate freshens while you are away and leaves your 

car smelling great. 

6. Refresh Silver: Use toothpaste to polish old silver and restore the shine 

7. Clean Up Nails: The cleaning agents in toothpaste can help remove the yellow from your fingernails 

after they have been abused with nail polish. 

8. Fog Proof Goggles: Rub some toothpaste on the inside of goggles and then 

rinse to have fog free goggles for swimming. 

9. Get Grass Stains Out Of Denim: Using toothpaste as a prewash for grass 

stains on denim helps to break them down and remove them better than not 

doing it at all. 

10. Spruce Up Leather: Like with the silver above, toothpaste can bring back 

some shine to white leather. Just polish and wipe clean with a  damp cloth. 

http://howisavemoney.net/save-money/10-unusual-toothpaste/ 
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NIRG EVENTS CALENDAR 

Happy Valentine’s Day 

February 14th 

January 

10 Board Meeting 

12  Installation Dinner 
Casey’s Restaurant        

15  Member Meeting 

February 

10  Ladies Night Out, 
 Pheasant Run 

12 Board Meeting 

19  Member Meeting 

March 

14 Board Meeting 

19 Member Meeting 

22  Night at the Races              
Maywood Park 

April 

11  Board Meeting 

16  Member Meeting 

May 

9    Board Meeting 

21 Member Meeting 

24-27 Spring Fling, Lees 
 Summit, MO 

June 

13  Board Meeting 

18  Member Meeting 

July 

11  Board Meeting 

16 Member Meeting 

17-21 Grand National 
 Meet, Lake Tahoe 

August 

8    Board Meeting 

20 Member Meeting 

22-25 Joint tour with 
 NORG to Dearborn 

September 

12  Board Meeting 

17 Member Meeting 

27-29  Lake Geneva 
 Poker Rally 

October 

10  Board Meeting 

15  Member Meeting 

November 

9    Veterans Day Lunch 

14  Board Meeting 

19  Member Meeting 

December 

No Meetings 

TBD Christmas Brunch 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO  

NELL KOZMIC (2/8), DENNIS ROBERTS (2/10), PAULA BAUGHN (2/11), 

PAT STACEY (2/12), LEN VINYARD (2/14),  

FRANK MADRIGALI (2/21),  PAUL JENSEN (2/26),  

BOB PALADINO (2/26), & CHERYL KOZMIC (2/28) 

 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY TO  

 STAN & JO ANNE STACK (2/14) & ROGER & DIANNE HUNZ (2/20)  

 

AND ALL THOSE CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS  

AND ANNIVERSARIES THIS MONTH. 
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For Sale  

Set of inner fenders for ‘42 - ‘46 Pickup.  Free - you pick up at my home.  

Tom Myers 847-749-3444. 

1953 Ford Club Coupe, mostly original, 239 c.i.d. V-8, Ford-O-Matic, 

power brakes.  $18,000 o.b,o. Call Ernie Herzog at 815-439-2305. 

1965 Olds Cutlass Convertible, white, low mileage, original paint, top, & 

engine.  $15,000 or best offer.  Call Tom Young 630-347-0927. 

1946 Ford Super Deluxe Coupe - Former member Jimmy Guido’s ‘46 is 

still available - the price has been reduced to $18,800 obo.  Stock rims and 

whitewalls come with car; radiator done 2010, new clutch and battery 

recently.  Contact Jimmy at 708-341-0485 (cell) or 630-406-1799 (home) for 

info and more photos. 

New one-ton foldable shop crane (cherry picker) $100.  New engine 

leveler - $50.  New Shurhit ford coil, not script - $50.00.  New Mallory 

electronic distributor 12V, 3 bolt - $325.00.  New Weiand three deuce 

intake (no carbs) with offset for generator - $200.00  Call Joe Novak 708-

923-9953.  

1937 90-hp Complete engine. All rebuilt $1250.  Call Paul Jensen 847-678-0123. 

Rebuilt Carburetors - 1 Stromberg 97, 1 model 91-99, 2 model 59, 2 - 8BA, 2 model EAB.  Call for 

prices and more info - Bob Paladino, 630-918-7804. 

For 1951 Ford:  Servicing Bulletins, 1-12, $20; complete front end assembly - $100; complete rear 

end assembly - $100.  Contact Ron Dopke, 815-344-1335. 

Tall Coil (3 bolt) for ‘32 V-8.  Contact Garry Kelly, 847-679-5008. 
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Photo of the Month 

2013 Officers and Board of Directors 

Northern Illinois Regional Group 

Road Chatter 
1N410 Forest Ave 

Glen Ellyn, IL 60137 

 


